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Madame President and fellow Councilors,  

The Membership Affairs Committee (MAC) continues to focus on new efforts to recruit and retain members.  As of December 31, the ACS membership was nearly 157,000, which is 1% less than on the same date in 2014.  The number of new members who joined in 2015 is 25,000.  The Society’s overall retention rate is 84%.  

We are pleased to report that the number of international members has increased to 26,022.  That number is 965 higher than in December of 2014.  The international growth rate is 3.85%.  
The following is a report on the status of MAC’s series of market tests to increase member recruitment and retention.

Two of the early market data collection tests are due to expire in 2016.  MAC has submitted a petition for consideration in San Diego to permanently extend the Unemployed Member Dues Waiver Benefit period from two years to three years.  The petition can be found in the council agenda book on pages 93-94.
ACS International Chemical Science Chapters were challenged to recruit new members, and were offered a $15 commission for each new paid ACS member they recruited. The six chapters have recruited 15 new

ACS members -- six from Thailand, three from Malaysia, two each from Hong Kong, and Romania, and one each from Shanghai and South Korea. This program looks promising, with results comparable to similar sized local sections.  The committee favors the continuation of commission payments to ACS International Chemical Sciences Chapters for the recruitment of new members and will request that the council authorize a 3 year extension of this test in Philadelphia.
Now that the required IT tools are in place to allow discounted billing and based upon the success of the World Bank Economic Model dues discount in India, MAC has approved testing to collect data on the adjustment of ACS dues prices in the other countries where ACS has International Chapters.
At this meeting MAC approved a test to allow the Marketing Staff to discount dues by a percentage or dollar amount based on industry best practices as part of promotional offers for annual or multiyear dues packages. 

The status of the other market tests that are ongoing can be found in my written report found on pages 68 and 69 of the agenda.
Madame President and fellow Councilors, this concludes my report.  
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